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Thank you madam Chair.  While I offer my comments today as a Regent of the University System of Maryland, I feel that my tenure as a former Secretary of Higher Education gives me additional insight into this issue.

The University System of Maryland (USM) fully supports steps to avoid unnecessary program duplication and has a firm commitment to the Office of Civil Rights (OCR) agreement.  From our perspective, the current, longstanding, rigorous program approval process in place works well in addressing both of those vital concerns while at the same time serving the State of Maryland and our students well. 

As you know, new degree-granting programs, new certificate programs, and substantial modifications to existing programs each require the approval of the Board of Regents and the approval of the Maryland Higher Education Commission (MHEC).  

Under the current process, a college or university's request to offer a new program is subject to review based upon four major criteria.  New academic programs must:

· Meet Maryland’s workforce demands;

· Conform to the institution’s mission for research, public service or teaching;
· Align to the state plan for the higher education; and 
· Avoid, to the extent possible, any unwarranted duplication as provided in law.  

I will note that of the 12 instances in which a Historically Black Institution (HBI) raised objections about program duplication at a Traditionally White Institution (TWI), only one received approval from MHEC, which cited educational justification for approval.  The current process is very effective at balancing these competing interests.
Clearly, avoiding unnecessary duplication of academic programs is something the USM not only encourages, but also advocates through our Effectiveness and Efficiency Initiative.  However, we feel that the current process is capable of achieving that goal and that the proposed approach has significant potential pit falls, which Chancellor Kirwan will speak to momentarily.  

Again, I thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments on SB 49. We are eager to work with the sponsors of the bill and our colleagues in higher education to seek a mutually acceptable compromise.

